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Dear Ms. Sawyer:

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) has reviewed the above referenced
work plan dated June 10, 2010. According to the work plan, the purpose is to provide additional
characterization of the bedrock aquifer east of the Black Gap Fault and additional evaluation of
geologic and hydrogeologic information to determine if the conceptual and numerical models
can be improved. The work plan proposes to install, aquifer test, and water quality test two new
groundwater monitoring wells in the bedrock aquifer north of Bisbee Junction. The work plan
also proposes to aquifer test at two existing monitoring wells, TM-16, TM-42 and the Fleming
Well. The previously collected resistivity and induced polarization surface geophysical data
covering this portion of the bedrock will be re-evaluated. A detailed evaluation of water quality
data in bedrock east of the Black Gap Fault will be conducted and the Aquifer Characterization
Report will be updated and the conceptual and numerical models will be re-evaluated.
Monitoring well BMO-2010-1M will be adjacent to and deeper than monitoring well TM-16
with a proposed screen interval of 700 to 800 feet below ground surface (ft bgs). Monitor well
BMO-2010-2M is located to the north of BMO-2010-1M at a location between two different
potentiometric regimes and has a proposed screen interval of 300 to 400 ft bgs. ADEQ has the
following comments:

1. Task 1: Installation and Testing of Two Monitoring Wells — The work plan in this section
.does not discuss the aquifer tests that are to be conducted on the two new monitoring
wells as was stated in Task 1 of Proposed Scope of Work. The work plan should provide
a brief description on how the aquifer tests are to be conducted.

2. Task 1: Installation and Testing of Two Monitoring Wells — While the work plan states
that one of the purposes was to gain additional geologic and hydrogeologic information
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for the area east of the Black Gap Fault, this section does not include collecting
information about the nature of the fractures in the bedrock in these two proposed
locations. The nature of the fractures would include orientation of the fractures and how
amenable for the fractures to contain or allow movement of water and/or contaminants.
ADEQ recommends taking advantage of this opportunity to collect more information
about the bedrock aquifer characteristics through the use of borehole geophysical
logging. Logging options may include: optical and/or acoustic televiewer, caliper,
natural gamma, normal/guard and single point resistivity, and neutron logs.

ADEQ appreciates the opportunity to comment on the work plan. If you have any questions
regarding these comments, please do not hesitate to call me at (602) 771-2209.

Sincerely,

Cynthia S. Campbell, Manager
Water Quality Compliance Section
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